Dear Parents.

Welcome to Open House! My name is Imani Banton. I am expecting a year of excellence from all my students, whom I am fortunate to share with phenomenal regular education teachers in an inclusive style approach. Many other students I will serve on pull-out basis. It is with a team effort that we will be preparing your child for a successful adulthood. I strongly believe with your support we can make this goal a reality, and your child will be well on their way toward meeting their individual educational plan (IEP). It is our continued commitment at Hartford to develop critically minded, goal-oriented, community-enlightened, and socially aware and involved students.  It is of utmost concern that your child will continue to be in a safe and productive climate. Our family demeanor and discipline plan creates a positive school environment which addresses the behavioral concerns of all of our students. These goals underlie your child’s education as a member of the Hartford University School community.

I have had the pleasure of working at Hartford for nine years and I am excited about the continued growth of our school. A collaborative spirit of commitment is a given. A team of qualified caring individuals will help you when it comes to developing IEPs. We value your input and look forward to meeting with you regarding all of your concerns in relation to special education. Hartford is a pioneer school when it comes to the utilization of problem-solving, as we embrace new and innovative ways of implementing IEPs that truly address your child’s needs.

Academic Goals:

1. Students will receive small group instruction in reading, writing and math in accordance with their IEP goals. Students will develop strategies to become stronger writers’ readers and mathematicians.

2. Accommodations students need to assist in their learning will be provided as stated on IEP.
3. Students will develop a sense of connection to a responsibility for their world. I want them to become advocates for change by finding peaceful solutions to difficulties. 
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In regards to discipline I strongly believe when children have are invested   in creating expectations/ guidelines in the room, they are more likely to embrace it.  My classroom discipline policies are based on highlighting the positive/ good behaviors instead of focusing on the negatives. However we all know negative behaviors will occur as such they will be dealt with in accordance to the severity of the behavior. Students will participate in a weekly “Family Meeting” to discuss the goods and the challenges of the week. It is hoped that each child will be able to provide strategies’ to help one another in solving a problem. I will course mediate the meeting and provide examples and support.  The following paragraphs will provide more details my overall approach. 

Classroom Expectations:  

1. Listen Carefully

2. Follow directions

3. Work quietly

4. Respect school and personal property

5. Work and play safely

 School Wide rules: 
1.  Be Responsible.
2. Be Respectful.
3. Be Safe
We actively teach children what it means to be responsible, respectful and safe in the various school settings such as halls, classroom and the cafeteria.

.

Remember the 3 B’s: Be Responsible, Be Respectful, and Be Safe!
  Behavior Management:

Good Citizenship Program: Students earn color coins when they are caught being good. When students earn one red, one white and the final color coin of blue for the day, they receive a gold star. When students earn four to five stars in a week, they will be able to choose a gift from the treasure closet. When students earn two to three stars, they will receive a certificate of merit. Students who earn one star are getting closer toward good citizenship.

I strongly believe in an open door policy, so please feel free to drop by at any time. The best times to reach me are before school at 7:30 or after 2:45. I stray away from taking calls during instruction. I ask for every parent’s support and involvement as a way of furthering our commitment to quality education. When I send home daily reports or progress notes for students, who require this type of interventions, please sign and return.   It is imperative that we are consistent at school and at home. 

Please go over with your child the goals and expectations below because it is imperative that we are all literally on the same page.

Lastly, when students are disruptive or have combative behaviors which are dangerous to self or impede learning of others, they will be given a five minute time - out and fill out if problems persist they will be provided a time out in another location. If behaviors continue to escalate students and individual behavior programs are tried and the outcome is unchanged, then we will meet with administration for consequences and the problem-solving team for assistance.

UWM Connection Activities: 
Students will take advantage of union activities which are connected to lessons being studied or culturally enriched. I will be planning a campus tour for my third grade students after we study careers, because one is never too young to know the importance of higher education or developing skills for a great job and future.

Thank you in advance for your involvement and commitment to making this another great year at Hartford University School for Urban Exploration.

Mrs. Banton
